
Saint Paul & Saint Patrick Catholic Parishes 
Mass Intentions, Prayer Opportunities & Stewardship 

 

               The Sanctuary Candle  

                   Burns This Week  

             In Memory Of  

 Anthony & Mary Centofanti  

  By Great Granddaughter,  

     Claudia Maxim 

St. Patrick 
 

THE MOST HOLY BODY &  
BLOOD OF CHRIST 

 

 Sun. ï June 18  
9:30 am   Nellie Duko, by M.C. Tortora & Family 
 
 

Monday, June 19 
9:00 am   Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion 
   Prayer Leader:  Sister Mary Ann 
   Musician: John Simonds 
 

Wednesday, June 21 
9:00 am   Liturgy of the Word with Holy Communion 
   Prayer Leader:  Sister Joan 
   Musician: John Simonds 
 
 

TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 Sun. ï June 25  
9:30 am   Betty Bell, by The Hudak Family 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT:       

 

 

ñBecause there is one bread, we who are 
many are one body, for we all partake of 
the one bread.ò  
  1 CORINTHIANS 10:17 
 

    As disciples of Jesus, we are called to 
lead holy lives and invite others to join us.  Living a 
stewardship lifestyle, being grateful and generous 
with our gifts, serves a twofold purpose.  One, it 
helps build God’s kingdom here on earth.  Two, it is 
a road map to Heaven.  Let’s help each other get 
there! 

St. Paul Sunday/Holy Day Collections:  
 

June 11 (Parish Collections)éé...éééé..........$  7,340 
June 11 (Church Upkeep)ééé.éééééé.é.$     112 
June 11 (Catholic School)éééééééééé...$     202 
June 11 (Church at Home)ééééé...éééé...$     346 
 
June 12, 2016 (Parish Collections)..$ 8,742 

St. Patrick Sunday/Holy Day Collections:  
 

Attendence:  124 
 

June 11 (Regular Parish Collections)éééé.....$ 1,995 
June 11 (Restoration)éé.ééééééééé...$    325 
June 11 (Church at Home)ééé..éééé...é..$      90 

 

 

St. Paul 
 
 
 

THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST 
 

   Sat. & Sun. - June 17 & 18 
    Tyler Cosma & Geri Dawson Wedding 
 

    4:30 pm - For All Fathers, Living & Deceased 
 

    8:00 am - For All Fathers, Living & Deceased 
 

    11:15 am - For All Fathers, Living & Deceased 
 

    5:30 pm - Spanish Mass 
 
 
 

Monday:  June 19 
 

8:00 am ï Norma Hippley, by The Knecht Family 
   
 

Tuesday:  June 20 

8:00 am - Paul Tolson, by Matilda & John Paul Tolson 
 

Wednesday:  June 21 

8:00 am - Liturgy of the Word with Communion 

 

Thursday:  June 22 

8:00 am - Gert & Kenneth Pinkerton, by Family 
 

6:30 pm - Rosary 
 

Eucharistic Adoration:  (8:30 am until 7:45 am Friday) 
 

 

Friday:  June 23 
8:00 am - Life, Marriage & Religious Freedom,  
                                                          by Legion of Mary 

 
TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

   Sat. & Sun. - June 24 & 25 
 

    4:30 pm - Dr. Gary Collins, by Joan Sokloska 
 

    8:00 am - Mass for Parishioners 
 

    11:15 am - Michael Yanek,  
       by Roger & Kathleen Weikart 
 

    5:30 pm - Spanish Mass 

    Bulletin announcements for July 2nd are due 

Thursday by 2:00 pm, June 22nd   E-mail: 

agunning@stpaulsalem.org.   

http://www.diocesan.com/ohio/details.php?gid=159&sgid=&pid=13171


Salem & Leetonia, OH – June 18, 2017 

St. Paulõs $3,500+ Bingo Format 
 *ÕÎÅ ςπÔÈ ÁÔ φȡσπ ÐÍ ÉÎ 3ÔȢ 0ÁÕÌ 'ÙÍ 

7ÉÔÈ 0ÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÏÆ Αρπ -ÁÓÔÅÒ 3ÅÔ - 'ÅÔ ρ &ÒÅÅ %ÁÒÌÙ "ÉÒÄ #ÁÒÄ 
&ÒÅÅ -ÁÓÔÅÒ 3ÅÔ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 7ÅÅË 

    St. Paul Grounds Committee has done wonderful work in 
beautifying our parish grounds.  God bless you for your 
work. 
 

    Our Ministers to Shut-ins and Hospital Patients 
encounter dozens of parishioners throughout the month.  I 
do my best to cover those who request the Sacrament of 
Anointing of the Sick.  If we have overlooked someone, or if 
someone you know requires a pastoral visit, please help us 
out by calling the parish office. 
 

    A repeat reminder!  If someone has been overlooked at 
Salem Regional Medical Center, it could be because the 
person is not on our ñCatholic List.ò  The hospital provides 
us with a list of Catholics.  But if the person is not listed as 
Catholic in the computer, he or she will be overlooked.  You 
can inquire at the Patient Information desk or by calling the 
Chaplainôs Office.  If someone in the parish is in the hospital 
and wants the Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick or wants 
to receive Holy Communion, please call the parish office. 
 

    Next week we celebrate the Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time.  See you then.  But, if you are going away, check 
for Mass Schedules where you will travel, at 
masstimes.org or catholicmasstime.org.  Itôs always a good 
idea to call before you go, to make sure you have the latest 
correct information. 
 
With love and prayers,  
 

  Father Bob Edwards 

 
Father Bobõs Corner .  
 

Dear Friends, 
 

    O sacred banquet! 
in which Christ is received,  

the memory of his Passion is renewed,  
the mind is filled with grace,  
and a pledge of future glory to us is 
given.   
  Alleluia. 

 

    The Banquet of the Eucharist is a sacred sharing of life.  
Todayôs Feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ is 
a reminder of the sublime holiness of the Eucharistic Lord.  
Jesus makes his presence known to us under the humble 
forms of bread and wine.  In Jesus, in the Sacrament of the 
Altar, we discover ourselves in Christ.  We learn life. 
 

Happy Fathers Day! 
 

    May the Lord bless our fathers as we honor them today.  
Let us pray for our deceased fathers, particularly at Mass. 

Summer Prayer 

Father, Creator of all, thank You for summer! 
Thank you for the warmth of the sun and  
  the increased daylight. 
Thank you for the beauty I see all around me 
    and for the opportunity to be outside  
      and enjoy Your creation. 
Thank you for the increased time I have 
    to be with my friends & family, 
      and for the more casual pace of the  
        Summer season. 
Draw me closer to You this summer………. 
Teach me how I can pray, no matter where  
    I am or what I am doing. 
Warm my soul with the awareness of your presence 
    and light my path with Your word and Counsel. 
As I enjoy Your creation, create in me a pure heart 
    And a hunger and thirst for You.  Amen 

Remember in your Prayers: 
 

Thomas Neiheisel, Sr……..Who Died June 1st  
    Father of Pam Yuhanick 
 
 

Ronnie Lee Butch………...Who Died June 2nd  

 

Encountering Jesus in Eucharistic Adoration 
    The òfresh and green pasturesó are the 
new graces with which He nourishes our 
spirit.  Leading us to the Blessed Sacrament, 
He invites us to drink from òrestful waters,ó 

the springs of salvation, flowing from His 
everlastingly glorious wounds, by which we 
are continually being healed.   

    In the Blessed Sacrament He restores morality, 
nourishes virtues, consoles the afflicted, strengthens the 
weak.óô     -Mysterium Fidei 

http://www.diocesan.com/ohio/details.php?gid=&sgid=&pid=6181


Saint Paul  & Saint Patrick Announcements 

St. Patrick 
     

    There will be a K of C meeting this Sunday at  
10:30 am after Mass, in the K of C meeting room 
(Election of Officers). 
 
    Please join us for the rosary on Monday, June 19th 
at 7:00 pm, in the St. Barbara room.  Everyone is 
welcome. 
 
    Matthew Kelly - Resisting Happiness book 
discussion will be June 27, chapters 21,22,23 at  
6:00 pm in the St. Barbara room.  All parishioners are 
welcome. 
 
 

Next weekend’s (6/24) lawn mowing team is 
     Patrick Kiliany 
The weekend of (7/01) lawn mowing team is 
     Tom Rodrick 

YOUôRE INVITED TO  
THE ULTIMATE PEP RALLY! 

    VBS (Vacation Bible School) is 
scheduled for Monday thru Thursday, the 

week of June 25th  thru June 29th at St. Paul Catholic 
School.  Four churches come together for a combined 
VBS program.  They are St. Paul, Holy Trinity, 
Emmanuel Lutheran & United Methodist. The free 
dinner starts at 5:30 pm and the VBS program starts at 
6:00 pm.  

    This year we are using “Go Fish VICTORY.”  
There will be experiments, singing, 
dancing, & learning 
about the Bible - not to 
mention a lot of fun!!  
Registration forms have 

been handed out to all CCD and St. Paul School 
Students. Additional forms may be picked up at the 
doors of the church or stopping in at the Parish Center 
or by calling Peggy Fitch at 330-337-3019.  

Help is needed, if interested call Peggy. 

        St. Paul School 
Now Accepting     
  Applications for 

 2017 – 2018 School Year 
    Openings are available for new students for  

All-day Pre-school through 8th grade. 
 

    Saint Paul School is now accepting tours and 
registrations for All-day Pre-school & Kindergarten 
through Eighth. 
    Financial aid is available.  Please contact Saint Paul 
School office at 330-337-3451 for a tour of the school 
& additional information.  
    The school continues to provide 
opportunities for students to grow in 
awareness of others’ needs.    
    Founded in 1904, St. Paul attracts students from 
several public school districts. 

Congratulations to our St. Paul Parishioners 

who graduated high School in 2017  

“Scrip Gift Cards”     
 

    Think of St. Paul’s gift card program for 
those special occasions - Father’s Day, 
weddings, birthdays, etc.   

 

    St. Paul’s Church gift cards are great for any 
purpose, e.g., groceries, coffee, special occasions & 
more (available from a variety of retailers in various 
denominations.)  Please visit the scrip representatives 
at the back of church after the 4:30 pm and 8:00 am 
Masses & before the 11:15 am Mass each weekend, or 
call Beth at 330-332-8185. 

         St. Paul 
ALL STUDENTS, entering grades kindergarten & 1st 
through 8th must register for the 2017-2018 year. You 
may register your child by calling Peggy Fitch at 330-
332-0336, Ext 301, or by stopping in at the Parish  

          Center.  
 

 St. Patrick 
ALL STUDENTS entering 
grades 1st through 8th, (even if 

you were registered last year), must register for 2017-
2018.  Please contact the church office at 330-427-
6577 to register your child.   
 

 

Note:  Even if your child attended this past year they 
still need to register for 2017-2018. 



Diocesan & Local Events – June 18, 2017 

Vocations Thought  
 

   Jesus has given us His Body to eat and His Blood 
to drink so as to nourish us on our journey towards 
Heaven. All are called in Christ, but some are chosen to 
nourish His body as priests and in the consecrated life. 
Could you be among them? Call Fr. Christopher Luoni 
(330) 744-8451, or by email at: 
cluoni@youngstowndiocese.org. 

2017 Bishop’s Appeal for  
Catholic Charities & Church      

  Thank you to those members of our parishes 
who have responded to the 2017 Bishop’s Appeal. 
 

  Needy persons in our communities have been coming 
to Catholic Charities for help which is given by the 
Bishop’s Appeal fund. 
    It’s not to late to contribute.  Please help by 
contributing to the Bishop’s appeal.  All contributions 
are tax deductible. 

PILGRIMAGE TO 
Basilica and National Shrine of 

Our Lady of Consolation 
CAREY, OH 

 

    St. Paul’s Journeys is offering a 
pilgrimage to the Shrine in Carey on 
Tuesday, Sept. 5th at a cost of $39 per 
person.  A Franciscan friar will give us a 
tour and history of the Basilica and lead 
us, while on the bus, in the Stations of 
the Cross.  We will attend Mass 
and take part in many special 
devotions.  For complete details, 

pick up a reservation form at St. Paul’s or St. 
Patrick’s church doors or call Janel at 330-647-
7946.  Bus seats are limited. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
    In recent years the U.S. Bishops have called for a 
“Fortnight for Freedom:” fourteen days of prayer, 
education and action for religious freedom in the US 
and abroad. The Fortnight for Freedom takes place 
from June 21 to July 4, a time when the liturgical 
calendar recognizes great martyrs who remained 
faithful in the face of persecution by political power, 
including St. Thomas More and St. John Fisher, St. 
John the Baptist, SS. Peter and Paul, and the First 
Martyrs of the Church in Rome. This year’s theme 
focusses on “Witnesses to Freedom.” To learn more go 
to www.fortnight4freedom.org. 

Pope Francis Survey 
 

    Pope Francis wants to hear from 
high school teens, parents, young 
adults (ages 19 – 30s) and parish 
leadership! In preparation for an 
international gathering of 
bishops (called a Synod), YOUR input is needed on 
questions related to the topic of “Young People, the 
Faith, and Vocational Discernment.”  Please join us 
for a conversation on Wed., June 21st at 6:30 pm in 
the gym.  RSVP to Peggy Fitch (330-332-0336) by 
June 19th.  If you are unable to join us, then be sure to 
take 5 - 15 minutes to log into to www.doy.org and 
click on the “Synod Surveys” link to complete a 
survey before July 31st. Your responses will also help 
to guide the services in our diocese. 

Summer Concert Series 
at Waterworth Park 

Best Free Entertainment in Salem 
 

   Sunday concerts 6:00 pm: 
 

 Sunday, June 18 - John Reese Project 
 

 Sunday, June 25 - John Trapani Big Band 

Salem Summer Concert  
at Salem High School Auditorium 

 

Sunday evening, July 9th at 6:00 pm 
Free Concert    Free Parking 
Use school entrance just south of 816 N. Lincoln Ave. 
 

Innovate and well played 
An unforgettable concert experience 

Pray & Celebrate on July 4th  
 

St. Columba Cathedral  
6:45 pm Holy Hour - 8:00 pm Fireworks Extravaganza 
 

See bulletin insert for information 

http://www.fortnight4freedom.org
http://www.doy.org/


Saint Paul & Saint Patrick Catholic Parishes 
Activities & Church Ministries 

ST. PAULõS PARISH  
    ACTIVITIES 

For the Week Ahead: 
 

 
 
Saturday:  June 17th   
11:00 am - 4:00 pm    Club 55+ Picnic, 
  Centennial Park, Pavilion I - Canceled 
6:00 pm    4th Degree K of C, Rectory Mtg. Room 
 
Sunday:  June 18th   
No Activities Scheduled 
 
Monday:  June 19th  
11:00 - 5:00 pm    Centro San Pablo Open 
12:30 pm    Legion of Mary, Rectory Meeting Room 
7:00 pm    K of C, Rectory Meeting Room 
 
Tuesday:  June 20th    
11:00 ð 5:00 pm    Centro San Pablo Open 
 

6:30 pm    Bingo, Scullion Hall  
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday:  June 21st    òSummer Solsticeó 
       The longest day 
 

6:30 pm    High school, parent, young 
adult listening session concerning 
Pope Francis Survey 
 
 

Thursday:  June 22nd   
 

6:30 pm    Rosary 

 
 
 
 

Friday:  June 23rd  
No Activities Scheduled 
 

Saturday:  June 24th  
No Activities Scheduled 
 

Sunday:  June 25th   
9:00 - 10:30 am    Coffee & Donuts, gym 

 
 

Vacation Bible School: 
June 25th at 5:30 pm -  
       Vacation Bible School Dinner, St. Paul School 
 

June 25th, 26th, 28th 29th at 6:00 pm     
    Vacation Bible School, St. Paul School 
 

June 27th at 6:00 pm, Reilly Field 
 

HAPPY FATHERS DAY!  

Thanks to our Sponsor of the Week  
STARK MEMORIAL AD 

ST. PAUL CHURCH MINISTRIES: 

Sat. - Sunday, June 24th and June 25th   
        Lectors:          Ministers of Holy Communion: 
 

4:30 pm    Patti Schaff  Ray & Dee Stryzinski, 
    G. Vokovich, F. Wolken, 
              M. Young 
 

8:00 am    Linda Cosgrove  F. Schlueter, D. Miller, 
       R. Markovich, G. Toot, 
             R. McClish 
 

11:15 am    Robert Frank  P. Morrissey, M. Wendel, 
      Rose Bedell  R. Huggins, C. Baronzzi, 
             M.C. Bixler 
 

 Liturgy of the Word with Children 
11:15 am - Natalie Stryffler 

 

Ushers:  June 24th & June 25th 
4:30 pm    R. Clunen, T. Yuhaniak, B. Roelen,, R. Flanigan 
8:00 am    M. Belaney, L. Markovich, B. Cody, B. Blubaugh 
11:15 am   D. Plegge, J. Staudt. E. Tkatch, L. DiMuzio 

 

Altar Servers:  June 24th & June 25th    
 

4:30 pm    Jillian Pieren, Zach & Joey Tungate 
8:00 am     Annie Fitch, Drake & Emmit Harkleroad 
11:15 am    Molly & Morgan Briceland, Abbey Crawford 

St. Patrick: 
OFFICE HOURS:  Monday ï Friday, 9:00 ï 3:30 pm 

Sister Joanôs Office Hours: 
Mon & Wed 9:30am ï 4:00pm 

330-427-6577 
Dial 330-427-2249  
after 4:00 pm 

For an Emergency after Hours 
Dial St. Paul Parish - 330-332-0336  

ST. PATRICK CHURCH MINISTRIES: 
 

Sunday, June 25th:  
 

Greeters:  Karen Orr, Susan Tobuck, Joyce Champney 
 
 
 
 

     Lectors:          Ministers of Holy Communion: 
9:30 am   
 Sister Joan   Debbie Baker 
  Donna Birmingham  Sue DeJane 
 
 

Altar Servers:      Kara & Joseph DiLudovico,   
      Case Henderson 



Salem & Leetonia, OH – June 18, 2017 

St. Paul Church 
Established 1881 
Mission Statement 

    St. Paul Parish in Salem, OH is a Roman Catholic com-
munity in the Youngstown Diocese.  We are called by 
baptism to continue Christ’s mission through education, 
example and service.  We are nourished by Word, Wor-
ship, and Sacrament.  We dedicate ourselves to minister 
through the sharing of time, talent and treasure. 
 

Pastoral Ministry Staff 
Rev. Robert Edwards, Pastor  330-332-0336 

Patrick Morrissey   330-332-0336 

  Business Manager 
Sr. Rene Weeks, OP   330-332-0336 

  Hispanic Ministry 
Patti Schaff,             1-216-246-0087 

  Lay Minister to the Sick & Shut-Ins 
Peggy Fitch,    330-332-0336 

  Coordinator of Religious Education, C.C.D. 
David Pancurak, School Principal 330-337-3451 

Joe McKim, Organist & Music Director 330-720-0670 

Concetta Yeager, Finance Officer 330-332-0336 

Alice Gunning, Office Manager  330-332-0336 
 
 

St. Paul Parish Pastoral Council  2016-2019 
Rose Bedell  330-337-8353 

       Bernice Clark        502-655-0285 
Rev. Robert Edwards 330-332-0336 
Homer Huprich  330-537-4432 

       Rudy Markovich       330-337-8939 
       Donna Szanny        330-337-6262 

Tony Tenzek  330-223-1477 
Dee Stryzinski  330-332-0437 

  
 
 

St. Paul Parish Finance Council 
Greg Arcuri  330-853-6132 
Rose & Roger Converse 330-222-1813 
Dave Roberts  330-614-2063 
Betty Brothers  234-567-1223 
Rev. Robert Edwards 330-885-4880 
Jackie Berthold  330-332-8306 

St. Patrick Church 
Established 1861 
Mission Statement 

    St. Patrick Parish in Leetonia in collaboration with St. 
Paul Church in Salem is part of the Roman Catholic Dio-
cese of Youngstown, Ohio. We are called by baptism to 
live the Word of God as we celebrate Jesus’ presence in 
our lives.  In the Spirit of Jesus we serve our neighbors in 
the Church community and world using our time, talent 
and treasure.  
 

Pastoral Ministry Staff ï 330-427-6577 
Sr. Joan Franklin, OP        Pastoral Administrator 
Rev. Robert R. Edwards    Canonical Administrator 
Mr. Lawrence Pasko        Deacon  
Mr. Joe McKim        Music Director 
Mrs. Judy Kiliany        Pro-Life Coordinator 
Toni Manzetti         CCD Coordinator 
Brian & Stacey Beck        Youth Ministry Coordinators 
Concetta Yeager        Finance Officer 
 

St. Patrick Parish Pastoral Council 
 

Judy Altomare  330-427-6522 
Judy Amprim  330-853-9475 
James Campbell  330-427-6440 
Joyce Champney  330-817-0115 
Terry George  330-921-8711 
Linda Lutz  330-427-6168 
Toni Manzetti  330-853-5489 
Suzanne Tobuck  330-427-6188 
Ex officio Members - Deacon Larry Pasko 

                                   Sister Joan Franklin, OP 
                                   Father Robert Edwards 
Secretary - Candy Steele 330-427-6469 

 
 

St. Patrick Parish Finance Council 
Mary Selway  330-562-1347 
Candy Steele  330-427-6469 

  Ex0fficio Members: 
Deacon Larry Pasko 330-427-6134 
Sister Joan Franklin, OP 330-427-6577 
Rev. Robert Edwards 330-332-0336 
Concetta Yeager  330-332-0336 

Holy Day & Weekday Masses:  Consult Bulletin  
 

Confessions:  Saturdays, 3:30 – 4:00 pm, or by appointment 
 

Baptisms:  Make arrangements with Parish Office during pregnancy:  
          Preference:  1st Sunday of the month at Masses 

  Option:  1:15 pm, 3rd Sunday of month   
 

Marriages:  Make arrangements with Parish Priest, as soon as engaged, at least six months before desired wedding date 
 

Communion to Shut-Ins:  Please inform Parish Office about the Sick or Aged who are unable to come to Church. 
 

Prayer Chain:  Mimi Johnson  330-222-2467 
 

Website:  www.stpaulsalem.org  School Website:  www.stpaul.k12.oh.us 
Fax Number:  330-332-7982 

http://www.stpaulsalem.org
http://www.stpaul.k12.oh.us

